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Minutes for Meeting on November 12, 2016
Opening
President Dan Facchini opened the meeting at 7:26 am after a hardy breakfast. This meeting was held at the annual NFB of NJ convention in Manahawkin, NJ. 
Minutes
Anna DeSantis moved and Les Cameron seconded a motion to accept the minutes of the most recent conference call, which had been emailed to the members. The motion was approved unanimously.
Treasurer’s report
In the absence of Treasurer Joe Braz, Tricia Ebel reported that the balance for the treasury stood at $1,010.60. Les Cameron moved and Joe Ruffalo seconded a motion to accept the report. The motion was approved unanimously. Joe Ruffalo encouraged the division not to leave our money sitting in the bank, but to spend some of it on worthy Federation activities.  
Elections
Anna DeSantis was unanimously elected to a seat on our board by acclamation. Rick fox made the motion, and Jack Truehaft seconded it.
Fundraising Committee
President Facchini asked for volunteers. Rosa Santiago will chair the committee, Rick Fox and Michael Halm will assist her as committee members.
President Facchini asked for fundraising suggestions. Rick Fox suggested a walk-a-thon with our dogs and any other interested participants. Joe Ruffalo suggested a fundraising table outside a pet store. 
 
PAC Plan
  Rick Fox moved and Joe Ruffalo seconded a motion to enroll the division in the PAC Plan at $10.00 a month. After some discussion Rick amended the motion to $5.00 a month. The motion was approved unanimously.
Speakers
Two puppy raisers, Bobbie and husband Paul,  from the Jackson Puppy Club with their German Shepherd Seeing Eye puppy spoke to us and answered many questions for approximately 20 minutes. Their talk was very informative, and the division thanked them enthusiastically. 
Adjournment
Anna DeSantis moved and Mike Halm seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:20 am. The motion was approved unanimously, and the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,



Rick Fox, Secretary 



